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PAT testing in Reading and Maths is currently happening with all Foundation to 
Year 7 students during weeks 7-10 of this term. We are also requesting that 
the Year 3 to Year 7’s do the Vocabulary test, as this will provide us with some 
data for our Site Improvement Plan goal of improving student writing. 

NAPLAN We have been informed that NAPLAN results should be provided to 
schools between the 16th to 27th of September. Just a reminder that next year 
we will be completing Naplan online. The Year 3’s will be doing the Writing on 
paper, but Year 5’s and Year 7’s will be doing Writing online. To support your 
child   in improving their keyboard skills, any practice that you can provide at 
home would be appreciated. 

Road Crossing Safety The Tea Tree Gully Council have informed us that they 
will soon be installing some form of fencing to prevent students accessing the 
road near the roundabout to enter cars. This dangerous practice is currently 
happening and by installing fencing, pedestrian access to the road will be   
minimised. 

School Promotion Next week we are setting up a table at the Golden Grove 
Shopping Centre to promote our school. There will be photos of the things 
that we do that are unique to our school. It will be set up near the National 
Pharmacies Chemist from Monday morning until Sunday. Please take the time 
to have a look. 

Looking forward to seeing lots of families at Sports Day! 

 

Carol Farnworth 

RESILIENCE  EFFORT  SAFETY  PERSISTENCE  EMPATHY  CREATIVITY  TEAMWORK 



House 3A have been enjoying talking about families in 

History, and discussing how all families are different.       

We have discussed our families and are  accepting of  

everyone’s unique family. We have used our art skills to 

draw our immediate families.  We have also discussed 

how in House 3A we are like a big family who all care for 

each other. 



READING IS OUR  

SUPER POWER 

BY P2D 

P2CD celebrate reading milestones. Reading Recovery          

students celebrate going up levels, Premiers Reading         

Challenge celebrates completing twelve books and all the   

students celebrate nights read using their reading  diaries. 



 

 

 

RetiRement of mR Alf D’ARsie  

Alf D’Arsie has been at Keithcot Farm Primary School for 26 years of his teaching career. 
All of us at Keithcot Farm Primary School wish him the very best in retirement and thank 
him for his years of dedication to teaching. We will miss him and think of him fondly as a 
wonderful member of the KFPS family. Parents are invited to join us for a farewell        
assembly on Tuesday the 24th of September at 2.30pm. 

 

The Greatest Wealth is Health 

On August the 21st our students performed in the Wakakirri Performing Arts event at the 

Entertainment Centre. It was a wonderful night and our students did us proud with not    

only an     amazing performance but were a great example of the school values we    uphold 

at KFPS. 

We have won best creative reuse of sets and props award, best social media story award 

and have the honor of being nominated for story of the year. This is a fantastic          

achievement! 

Thank you to our 6/7 teachers Mr Braithwaite, Mr Batsiokis, Ms Mahoney, Mrs Turnbull, 

Mrs Jannett and a special mention to the talented  Jodie Stevens for all your help. 





YEAR 5 CAMP 

THIS TIME IT WAS OUR YEAR 5 STUDENTS TURN TO EXPERIENCE ALL THE ADVENTURES 

ON THE ILLAWONGA CAMP. 

A WONDERFUL 3 DAYS OF FUN AND MATESHIP WHILE  LEARNING NEW THINGS. 

 THIS GROUP OF STUDENTS SHOWED AMAZING TEAMWORK SKILLS. 

RESILIENCE  EFFORT  SAFETY  PERSISTENCE  EMPATHY  CREATIVITY  TEAMWORK 
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

KYM DINEDIOS 
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IT’S NEARLY GRADUATION TIME! 

We are collecting CU Passports in Week 1 of 

Term 4 (all books need to be in by          

Wednesday.) A box marked with the Children’s 

University logo will be placed on the front 

office desk and   passports that are handed in 

will be  returned via the classroom. This will be 

your child’s last opportunity to qualify for the 

minimum 30 hours required for graduation. 

Congratulations to the 20 students who have 

reached the 30 hour mark already.  

By  Catherine Clark & Ali Nelson 

OUR SOLDIERS HAVE BEEN 

INSTALLED ON OUR ANZAC 

MEMORIAL SURROUNDED BY 

ROSEMARY BUSHES AND THE 

MEMORIAL PAVERS WHICH 

PAY RESPECT TO THE          

RELATIVES OF OUR STUDENTS 

WHO SERVED OUR COUNTRY. 

‘Lest We Forget’ 



Thursday 26th September  
 
 

• All students have now been allocated a 
sports day team.           

• All siblings are in the same team. Please 
check with the classroom teacher if you 
or your child is unsure of the team that 
has been   allocated. 

• Students must be in their classrooms 

no later than 8:40am on Sports Day to 

allow sufficient time for teachers to    

organise their students for the day and 

be ready on the oval at 8:50am sharp. 

• The program will be available in week 9. 

 

• We welcome families to come along and enjoy the day. 





 

DAILY TIME TABLE 
 

HOME ROOM   8.55 - 9.00 

LESSON 1   9.00 -9.50 

LESSON 2   9.50 -10.40 

RECESS   10.40 - 11.00 

LESSON 3   11.00 -11.50 

LESSON 4   11.50 -12.40 

LUNCH EATING 12.40 - 12.50 

LESSON 5   12.50 - 1.40 

LUNCH PLAY  1.40 - 2.10  

LESSON 6   2.10 - 3.00 

HOME ROOM  3.00 - 3.05 

KEITHCOT FARM PS COMMUNITY PAGE 

A closed page for parents to communicate and        

connect with the school & other parents /        

caregivers. Stay up to date with news, events and 

information for the whole school.  

 

KEITHCOT FARM PRIMARY SCHOOL 2ND 

HAND UNIFORM 2ND HAND BUY AND SELL 

PAGE 

This is an open page for all posts regarding 2nd 

hand uniform only.

 

KEITHCOT FARM PS SPECIAL NEEDS  

SUPPORT GROUP 

This closed page is a support page for parents 

and caregivers of KFPS Special Needs Students. 

 

 ** UNIFORM SHOP  ** 

** OPENING TIMES ** 

8.15am - 10.00am 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 

COFFEE AND CHAT 

ALL PARENTS AND  

CAREGIVERS ARE   

INVITED TO JOIN  

LEADERSHIP FOR A  

COFFEE IN THE  

HALL AFTER 

EACH ASSEMBLY 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

 

Festival Choir Performance -  Monday  Sept 16th 
 

Hirogana Competition - Tuesday Sept 24th 
 

Sports Day - Thursday Sept 26th 

Last Day of Term 3 - Friday Sept 27th 
(Early Dismissal 2.05pm) 

 

 

TERM 4 

 

First Day of Term - Monday 14th October 

Pupil Free Day – Friday 1st November  

KFPS Quiz Night -  Save the Date 
(Saturday 2nd November - Adults Only) 

 
Year 7 Graduation 

Monday 9th December 
 

End of Year Concert 
Tuesday 10th December 

 
Last Day of School for 2019 

Friday 13th December 
 
 

SCHOOL BANKING DAY  

                     IS   TUESDAY 


